Kings Ripton Community Led Plan
In September our Councillor, Robin Howe, visited Kings Ripton to introduce the concept of the Community Led Plan.  Following a very interesting morning which threw up several issues concerning the aims and purpose of such plans, their effectiveness and status, a small committee was formed to gather the views of the village a whole, and put together a plan for Kings Ripton.

A survey was carried out, a questionnaire being posted to every house in the village, to which 64% of the village responded.  The results of the survey were fed back to the village at an open morning in March, which was well attended. The main issues raised concerned Ramsey Road, the traffic volume and road safety and the need for traffic calming.  Many other issues were raised; some related to the general appearance of the village, litter, care of footpaths, concerns about services such as electricity, bus services, and so on.  Planning issues were a lower priority, but the principles of sustainable energy generation, and affordable housing were explored.  
Following the open morning, a draft plan is in preparation, which will be sent to everyone in the village for consultation, following which it will be put forward to the Parish Council for adoption.  As a result of the process several improvements have been made already, most notable of which is the clearing and planting of the bank on Ramsey Road, and trimming back of the evergreen trees at the bottom of Quaker Close.  It is hoped to have the draft plan available for the Parish Council’s June meeting.
